
HAMFALLOW PARISH COUNCIL 

Annual Parish Meeting 

Thursday 5th May 2022 at 6.45pm 

At Slimbridge Village Hall 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Apologies for absence 
 
2. Approval of Minutes of meeting 13th May 2021 
 
3. Chairman’s Annual Report for 2021/2022 – see attached 
 
4. Any other matters or proposals raised by Electors  
                                                         
 

 



Minutes of Hamfallow Annual Parish Meeting 
 held on 

13th May 2021 at 7.30 pm  
Via Zoom 

 
Present: Councillors     Heather Priestley 

 Steve Chandler 
Jerry Fowler 
Liz Lane 
Ben Keene 
Phil King 
John McStea 
Bill Payne 

                                            
    C Child (Clerk) 
 

  
Apologies:  County Cllr Tipper, District Cllrs Craig, Jones and Green gave their 
apologies 
 
 
Approval of Minutes – Annual Parish Meeting held 2nd May 2019 
 
The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting were read and signed as correct 
record by the Chairman Heather Priestley 
 
Chairman’s Report for 2019 – 2021: see attached report 

 
The last year has been an unusual time which has presented everyone with 
unimaginable challenges and confinement and as a result the Council has had little 
opportunity to work as normal. Other than the occasional planning application, 
monthly meetings were held remotely in a way that none of us could have imagined 
or anticipated …the Zoom Meeting. This method of remote online communication 
has since become an integral part of our lives. 
 
The Councillors have continued to support the various areas of responsibility they 
hold…by Zoom. District Councillors and our County Councillor have continued to 
attend Hamfallow PC Meetings by Zoom. External meetings of Parish and Town 
Councils have been held and attended by Zoom. 
 
It was not possible to hold our Annual Meeting last year even on Zoom and the May 
Parish Council meeting hopefully will be the final one to be held in this format. 
 
We received one Parish Councillor resignation from Maureen McIntyre. Maureen left 
the Council after many years’ service and dedication and she has been replaced by 
Phil King who joined Hamfallow PC a few months ago…welcome Phil. One vacancy 
remains available. 
 
Thank you all for your continued commitment and support to Hamfallow Parish 
Council, it is greatly appreciated. Also, our thanks to Caroline for her continuing hard 



work on our behalf throughout the year…we would be lost without you! 

 
Any other matters raised by Electors at the chairman’s discretion – none 
 
 
 
Signed…………………………………….     Dated………5th May 2022………………… 
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